

# **Report by Vice President SCEBE**

Author: Eilidh Fulton	
Date Produced: 14/03/2019	
Committees:	Student Voice
Action:	Approve

### **Full Time Officer Individual Objectives**

	Main Priorities	Progress What have you achieved since the last meeting?
1.	Work with University on implementing and evaluating Outdoor Learning Space	<ul> <li>Roof garden planned to open on April 1<sup>st</sup>.</li> <li>Will carry out review of use alongside university after opening.</li> </ul>
2.	Work with SCEBE on implementing NSS Action Plan	<ul> <li>Completed all actions involving Students' Association in Action Plan.</li> </ul>
3.	Work with University on reviewing articulation student experience	<ul> <li>Report completed and will be circulated round university committees and S.A.G.E in due course.</li> </ul>

#### **Full Time Officer Team Objectives**

	Main Priorities	Progress What have you achieved since the last meeting?
1.	Work with the University on an Academic Rep Structure review	<ul> <li>Undertook review of rep structure for both undergraduate and post graduate reps.</li> <li>Received feedback on current structure at S.A.G.E</li> </ul>
2.	Work with the University to evaluate Student Partnership Agreement and Re-Launch	<ul> <li>Plan to re-launch SPA during Tri B Academic Rep Gathering.</li> <li>Will hold meeting with academic quality to discuss layout of SPA.</li> </ul>
3.	Achieve Healthy Body Healthy Minds award	<ul> <li>Completed e-modules for ASH Scotland</li> <li>Leading on 'Making Award Known' section of evaluation document</li> </ul>

#### **Remit Progress**

	Main Priorities	Progress
		What have you achieved since the last meeting?
1.	SCEBE	<ul> <li>Attended School Board.</li> </ul>
		<ul> <li>Inputting into School Newsletter.</li> </ul>
		<ul> <li>Working with Dean to organise social event</li> </ul>
		for school staff/students in 2019.
		<ul> <li>Seeking what department meetings take place</li> </ul>

	1	that your can git on
2.	Freshers, Induction & GCU Students Events Societies	<ul> <li>that reps can sit on.</li> <li>Have been given a notice board for use of SA in school</li> <li>Working on branding notice board and seeking input from reps.</li> <li>Working with school on promotion of NSS.</li> <li>Worked with ADI to hold international event</li> <li>Set up working group between catering/SA to discuss ideas for Freshers 19/20</li> <li>Attended Societies Council meeting.</li> </ul>
J.	Societies	<ul> <li>Seeking additional storage for our societies</li> <li>Promoting academic societies to School</li> </ul>
4.	Articulation Students	<ul> <li>Meeting with Student Mentors to discuss experiences of being/mentoring an articulation student.</li> <li>Thematic Review of articulation Student Experience has been completed and report will circulate around relevant committees in due course.</li> </ul>
5.	Nightline	<ul> <li>Attending Nightline meeting 18<sup>th</sup> March.</li> <li>Continuing promotion of service through social media and lecture shouts.</li> </ul>
6.	Student Medias	<ul> <li>Contacted university lecturers to provide training from Student Medias.</li> <li>FTO Radio Show.</li> <li>Met with Director of Comms to discuss recognition of contribution from committee members, have been directed to Director of Student Life.</li> <li>Attended The EDIT committee meeting</li> <li>Attended The EDIT Musical Bingo</li> </ul>
7.	Teaching Awards (TA)	<ul> <li>Nominations up compared to last year.</li> <li>Ceremony planned.</li> <li>Shortlisting panels date planned.</li> <li>Continuing with comms plan.</li> </ul>
8.	Glasgow Student Forum	Meeting has been arranged for GSF.
9.	Catering	<ul> <li>Have been invited to monthly and weekly catering meetings.</li> <li>Have been discussing catering in bar for sports clubs and societies.</li> <li>Arranging for Vegan and Vegetarian options to be signposted.</li> <li>Started redecoration of the Re:Union Bar, hope to progress this over coming months.</li> <li>Energy drink alternative to be distributed across uni outlets.</li> </ul>

10.	I.T.  Champion: LGBT+ Group	<ul> <li>Met with Baxterstorey/Sponsors on Feb 5th to discuss sponsorship opportunities for student groups.</li> <li>Setting up meeting between catering and SA to prepare for Freshers next year.</li> <li>Gathering student feedback around Starbucks/Costa being sold in Saltire.</li> <li>Have been informed work is being done on WiFi throughout campus.</li> <li>Have set up meeting between IT and Radio Caley to discuss ongoing issues, issues have been resolved.</li> <li>Have attended DLIG group.</li> </ul>
	-	
12.	Enhancement Themes	<ul><li>Attended Theme Leaders Group.</li><li>Attended Student Led Project event.</li></ul>
13.	Other	<ul> <li>Have attended APPC.</li> <li>Have attended DLIG.</li> <li>Have set up meeting to plan School Based Summits.</li> <li>Planning Academic Rep Gathering.</li> <li>Have filmed NSS video.</li> <li>Have attended SIMS Stakeholder Group.</li> <li>Have attended workshop on QAA Quality Code</li> <li>Sitting on comms group for ELIR 4</li> <li>Ran in FTO elections and have been elected Student President for 19/20</li> <li>Attended NUS conference</li> <li>Attended SPARQS annual visit</li> <li>Held PAIRING Project student consultation</li> <li>Attended Smoking Working Group</li> </ul>

## **Plans Before the Next Meeting**

	Main Priorities	Intended Outcome/Impact What difference will this meeting or event make?
1.	Outdoor Learning Spaces implementation	Open space and start review.
2.	Teaching Awards	<ul><li>Continue to push for nominations.</li><li>Have successful awards ceremony.</li></ul>
3.	Student Group certificates	Meet with Director of Student Life to discuss certificates for Student Medias.